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1. Notes of previous meeting and matters arising
The timing of committee meetings was discussed.  It was felt that we need longer for meetings, perhaps a whole day with lunch, and that the venue could rotate between our institutions.  Members expressed that, on the whole, they do not object to meetings being ‘London-centric’ as it is often easiest to travel to London.
2. Expertise survey

Carol had circulated a draft survey through which AANPE member institutions can indicate their areas of expertise.  It was agreed that the directory of expertise should be kept on the ‘members only’ section of the web site.

Action: Carol will pilot the survey with committee members in the first instance.  Dave will ensure the results are placed on the web site.
3. Research funding and resources
The census of member institutions completed in 2007 was discussed.  It was agreed that we will not repeat the census in 2008.  

The committee discussed the preliminary proposal circulated by Mike Walsh concerning self-confidence and clinical skills development among ANP students (a joint proposal with NONPF).  It was agreed that Mike should be encouraged to develop the proposal and seek external funding.  In general, we need to develop the profile of AANPE as a research body.
4. E-Journal 
Douglas demonstrated an E Journal, Care, hosted by the Glasgow Caledonian University School of Nursing:
www.healthqwest.org/care
It would be possible to share much of the format of this web site should AANPE wish to support an ANP E-Journal.  The idea was welcomed, with subsequent discussion around issues such as copyright, administration etc.  It was agree that the E Journal could be launched at the next AANPE annual seminar/AGM, but that it needs a project team to work on it.

Action: Douglas to prepare a detailed plan for discussion at the next committee meeting.
5. OSCE resource initiative
An attempt had been made to create an OSCE resource through AANPE member institutions sharing scenarios on the web site.  However, as only two HEIs had contributed, it was decided not to pursue this idea.  A number of HEIs had concerns, for example over intellectual property rights.  The expertise directory will include details of people willing to act as external examiners for OSCEs.
6. Progress of NHS Education Scotland/Modernising Nursing Careers initiative on advanced practice 
Douglas had circulated the Advanced Practice Definition working paper prior to the meeting, which was warmly received.  The working paper will inform a conference on ‘Advanced Practice: achieving consensus’ to be held in Glasgow on June 5th, 2008.  AANPE will be represented by Douglas and a number of other members.  

7. Extending Professional Regulation (DoH)

A consultation meeting will take place in Newcastle on May 7th, which AANPE has been invited to attend.  Heather will attend on our behalf, and possibly other committee members.  Dave is drafting a paper on the strengths and limitations of the various approaches suggested by the DoH, which he will circulate for comments.  
8. Expenses/support for members representing AANPE at meetings and attending conferences
At present, we have around £3600 in the bank, but we are awaiting bills, e.g. for the Birmingham AGM.  However, it was felt that AANPE should offers some financial support to committee members representing the organisation at seminars, conferences etc.

Action: Dave, Katrina and Douglas to review the money available and invite nominations for conference attendance as appropriate.
9. Annual fees
It was agreed that the committee will look at the budget for the coming year at the next meeting and determine next year’s annual fees.
10. Arrangements for next year’s AGM/AANPE seminar
It was agreed that next year’s seminar and AGM will be held at Leeds University, hosted by Professor Hale and her team.  A date of Friday 27th February 2009 was agreed, subject to confirmation of the availability of the venue. Heather volunteered to work with Claire to co-ordinate the event.
11. Committee election procedures for 2009
It was agreed that nominations and a ballot will take place in advance of the AGM, with nominees and biographies posted on the AANPE web site.  Carol agreed to co-ordinate this process.
12. Any other business

Some general discussion took place concerning the benefits of advanced nursing practice and the views of the BMA.  As the advanced practice agenda extends beyond the nursing profession, and may of our programmes are multiprofessional, the continuing use of the acronym ‘AANPE’ was questioned.  This will be an issue for future debate.

13. Date and time of next meeting
Thursday, September 11th, 11.00-16.00, South Bank University
(Note that the meeting scheduled for November 7th at the RCN has been CANCELLED)
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